
 

Via Electronic Submission 

 

July 24, 2015 

 

Mr. Steven King 

Secretary and Executive Director 

Washington Utilities and 

Transportation Commission 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 

Olympia, WA 98504 

 

Dear Mr. King: 

 

Preferred Long Distance, Inc. (“Preferred”), hereby provides courtesy notification to the 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (“Commission”) of Preferred’s intent to 

initiate provision of commercial resold mobile radio services (“CMRS”) as a mobile virtual 

network operator (“MVNO”) and interconnected Voice over Internet Protocol (“iVoIP”) 

telephony service in Washington, beginning or about September 1, 2015.   This notification 

also advises the Commission of the Company’s assumption of fictitious names.  

 

It is Preferred’s understanding that pursuant to federal statutory preemption of state CMRS 

entry regulation under 47 U.S.C. §332(c)(3) and of iVoIP service regulation pursuant to the 

Federal Communications Commission’s Vonage Holdings, Inc. 2004 decision as upheld by 

the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Eight Circuit, no additional authority is required for 

Perferred to initiate its provision of CMRS or iVoIP service. Preferred currently maintains 

authority to provide wireline local exchange and interexchange telecommunications services 

in Washington.   

 

To distinguish between services, Preferred has registered four fictitious names, “Telplex,” 

“Telplex Communications,” “Ringplanet,” “Ringplanet Communications.”  A copy of the 

Washington fictitious name registrations is attached. Current and new wireline local exchange 

and interexchange telecommunications service subscribers and subscribers that presubscribe 

to the Company’s wireline local exchange and interexchange telecommunications and CMRS 

services will be served under the “Preferred Long Distance, Inc. dba Telplex 

Communications” or shortened “Preferred Long Distance, Inc. dba Telplex” name.   

Subscribers that do not presubscribe to the Company’s wireline services but receive other 

services from the Company will be served under the “Preferred Long Distance, Inc. dba 

Ringplanet Communications” or shortened “Preferred Long Distance, Inc. dba Ringplanet” 

name.  The Company’s operations and contact information of record with the Commission 

remain otherwise unchanged. 

 

  

 

 

  

 
 

 

Andrew O. Isar 
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Kindly confirm receipt of this submission via return electronic delivery.  Thank you for your 

attention to this matter.  Questions may be directed to the undersigned. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

MILLER ISAR, INC. 

 
Andrew O. Isar  

 

Regulatory Consultants to  

Preferred Long Distance, Inc.  
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